The Network Newsletter – ebulletin 23, 14 May 2009
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!
Funding & Opportunities

AHRC Collaborative Doctoral Award
http://research.thereader.org.uk/ahrc-collaborative-doctoral-award.html 

(Source: email from Jen Tomkins, The Reader Organisation)

University of Liverpool’s School of English and The Reader Organisation in collaboration with Mersey Care NHS Trust are to run an innovative new PhD project: A practice-informed study of the theoretical bases for bibliotherapy in the English literary tradition (Elizabethan or Victorian periods).

This project will explore the existing theoretical foundations for the practice of bibliotherapy, or reading as cure, in the English literary tradition, focusing on either Elizabethan aesthetics of literary healing or Victorian models of outreach and the democratisation of reading. In addition, the project will seek to translate theory into practice, thus testing its efficacy and value, by using methods and materials suggested by the research base in shared reading groups in health contexts provided by Mersey Care NHS Trust. 
Further details at the above weblink, or contact Dr Josie Billington (jbilling@liv.ac.uk) for more information.
Refugees into Schools
(Source: email from Bill Bolloten)
Education Action’s Refugees into Schools project supports refugees to visit schools in London and help children and young people understand the impact of conflict and why people are forced to flee their countries.

Through getting involved in schools, refugees will have opportunities to learn about education in England. They will also gain valuable skills and experience. Some refugees may also find this experience useful if they want to pursue a career in education.

All refugees who volunteer to participate in the project will be provided with:

· Training 

· Resources and materials 

· Guidance and support from experienced mentors 

· Help with travel expenses

Refugees into Schools has worked successfully with its first group of refugee volunteers. The volunteers are now linking with schools and supporting curriculum activities, including those taking place during Refugee Week.

The next information and training day for refugees who would like to involved in the project will be:

 

Date: Friday 17 July 2009

Time: 10.00am – 3.00pm

Venue: Shelter Training, Unit 13, City Forum, 250 City Road, London EC1V 2PU

Refugees interested in taking part in Refugees into Schools should get in touch with Education Action by phone or email. 

Please note that this project is open to refugee volunteers based in London.

Tel: 
020 7785 7217

Email: refugeesintoschools@gmail.com
“New Deal of the Mind”
http://www.newdealofthemind.com/?p=827#more-827 
(Source: email from Helen Carpenter)

Launched on 24 March, this is “a coalition of creative industries dedicated to combating the effects of the recession”. 

“… NDotM aims to serve the visual arts, design and architecture, film and television, writing and publishing, theatre and dance, as well as those involved in technological and scientific innovation ... Ideas under consideration include establishing a national living oral history task force, a national archive of Britain’s musical heritage and a collection of migrant narratives.”
World Language Books
http://www.worldlanguagebooks.com/ 
As you know, Network members can receive a discount on purchases – the code for May is: promowlb20976.  
Sustain
http://www.artscouncil.org.uk/aboutus/project_detail.php?rid=0&sid=&browse=recent&id=1134
(Source: j4bCommunity Funding Newsletter 6 May 2009)

New funding from the Arts Council, “Sustain is a £40 million, open application fund which will provide extra support for [arts] organisations under pressure as a result of recession.”
KnowHow NonProfit
http://knowhownonprofit.org/
(Source: soundnews from Sound Delivery, May 2009)

Launch of the new website from the team at the Centre for Charity Effectiveness at the Cass Business School, with valuable information for anyone involved in running, working for or setting up a charity or not-for-profit organisation. It also includes really useful, brief information about fund-raising.
DIUS Transformation Fund
http://www.dius.gov.uk:80/news_and_speeches/press_releases/learning_revolution_transformation_fund.aspx
(Source: CILIP)

“The Transformation Fund delivers on a pledge made in the Government’s Learning Revolution White Paper published in March which describes how Government and a multitude of partner organisations can work together to create a new movement for informal learning.

Its aims include:

· encouraging more and different people into learning, particularly people from disadvantaged groups 

· opening up access to learning in new places, in new ways and at more flexible times 

· supporting people to drive their own learning through self organised groups and learning clubs widening choice, by developing and sharing innovative content 

· making better use of broadcasting and technology to stimulate and support learning 

· supporting a new culture of learning, including driving sign ups to the Learning Revolution principles, its pledge and Open Space Movement.”

The Fund Prospectus for 2009-10 is at: http://www.dius.gov.uk/~/media/publications/L/learningrev_prospectus.  
EHRC Strategic Funding Programme
http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/en/newsandcomment/Pages/Commission-announces-£10-million-funding-programme-for-voluntary-and-community-sector.aspx 
The EHRC has just announced a new £10.2 million Strategic Funding Programme, providing three-year project-based funding of up to £450,000 for community and voluntary sector organisations. Further info from press release – weblink above.
ESRC CASE PhD Studentship Opportunity 
http://www.runnymedetrust.org/uploads/Vacancies/CASEPhDStudentshipAdvert.pdf 

(Source: Runnymede Trust May update)

The Department of Geography, Queen Mary, University of London in collaboration with the Runnymede Trust invites applications for an ESRC CASE PhD Studentship commencing on the 1st of October 2009. The project will address financial exclusion among migrants in the UK. 
Further information and details about how to apply are at the above weblink.
Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Access to Justice
The Ministry of Justice has just published two reports:

A review of existing evidence of the experiences of minority groups based on ethnicity, identity and sexuality http://www.justice.gov.uk/about/docs/access-justice-minority-groups.pdf  which looks at BME groups, Gypsies and Travellers, refugees and asylum-seekers, and LGBTs.
A review of the existing evidence of the experiences of adults with mental health problems http://www.justice.gov.uk/about/docs/access-justice-mental-health.pdf.  
Ethnicity and child poverty
http://www.dwp.gov.uk/asd/asd5/rports2009-2010/rrep576.pdf 
(Source: Inclusion e-briefing, 8 May – via Christine Wright, DWP)

New report from DWP, which shows that “children from all ethnic minority groups are disadvantaged compared with white British children; levels of poverty were particularly high for Pakistani and Bangladeshi children. 

Children from ethnic minority groups, with the exception of children from Indian families, are more likely than white British children to live in families which experience poverty risk factors such as lone parenthood, large numbers of children, worklessness or a deprived local area.”
Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

Attainment gaps between the most deprived and advantaged schools 
http://www.suttontrust.com/reports/Attainment_deprived_schools_summary.pdf 
(Source: Inclusion e-briefing, 8 May – via Christine Wright, DWP)

New research by the LSE for the Sutton Trust shows that “the attainment of otherwise similar pupils in deprived schools lags significantly behind those in the more advantaged schools. This is as much the case for pupils from deprived backgrounds as it is for the most highly academically able pupils.”
The Teachers' Report: teachers' perspective on homophobic bullying in Britain's primary and secondary schools 
http://www.stonewall.org.uk/education_for_all/research/2731.asp
New report from Stonewall, highlighting the current position, eg:

“Nine in ten secondary school teachers and more than two in five primary school teachers (44 per cent) say children and young people, regardless of their sexual orientation, currently experience homophobic bullying, name calling or harassment in their schools.”
Available to download from weblink above.

Health & Wellbeing issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
Bibliotherapy toolkit 
http://www.kirklees.gov.uk:80/community/libraries/bibliotherapy/bibliotherapy.shtml 

(Source: email from Anne-Marie Dossett, via bibliotherapy@jiscmail.ac.uk)  
Recently launched by Kirklees Libraries, this toolkit “is for anyone who would like to start providing a bibliotherapy service. It aims to be a guide to working in this area by sharing the knowledge that bibliotherapists in Kirklees have built up over the years they have been working.”
Migration issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

The equality implications of being a migrant in Britain
http://edit.equalityhumanrights.com/en/publicationsandresources/Documents/Equalities/The%20equality%20implications%20of%20being%20a%20migrant%20in%20Britain.pdf.pdf
(Source: Inclusion e-briefing, 8 May – via Christine Wright, DWP)

Important new piece of research, published by the EHRC, which focuses particularly on human rights and equality, integration, employment, housing, health, education, social services, law, financial exclusion, and migrants’ experiences of harassment and violence.

“It concludes that many Government policies and approaches to immigration and citizenship fail to take into account their equality implications, and that even where some impact assessment is made, it is often partial or fails to look at the effects on some equality groups.”
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
Irregular migration in the UK – an ippr update
http://www.ippr.org/publicationsandreports/
Updated briefing produced to coincide with the "Strangers into Citizens" rally in London on 4 May.
Available to download from ippr weblink above – you need to register first.

Social networks and Polish immigration to the UK
http://www.ippr.org/publicationsandreports/publication.asp?id=662
“Social networks play an important role in channelling workers into jobs. This has benefits: informal networks are often able to match workers and employers faster and more efficiently than formal recruitment mechanisms. But it also has drawbacks, since widespread reliance on social networks in the labour market can lead to social stratification by limiting an individual’s opportunities to those that his or her peer group can provide. 

Since 2004, when enlargement of the European Union gave nationals from the eight Eastern European accession states (known as A8 migrants) the right to work in the UK, the largest A8 group – Poles – has increasingly relied on social networks to find employment …”

Available to download from ippr weblink above – you need to register first.

Cities of Migration Webinar – "Working Solutions: Lessons from local communities on integration strategies"
http://citiesofmigration.ca:80/ 
(Source: Runnymede Trust May update)

On 9 June, Cities of Migration are organising a 60-minute online seminar on developing sustainable integration strategies for local governance. The Bertelsmann Foundation will describe the participatory approach it has developed for helping local communities learn how to structure integration policy and programming in a way that is both inclusive and focused. The presentation will also include the recent activities of the Transatlantic Council on Migration on the theme of “Learning from the World.”
Details to be announced on the Cities of Migration website (above) shortly.
Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

“Open”
http://www.everychildmatters.gov.uk/youthmatters/aiminghigh/open/
(Source: eYPU Issue 253, 06 May 2009)

“Open is a national drive to increase the provision of positive activities on Friday and Saturday evenings.” It starts with the “Open Weekend” on 10-11 July, see: http://www.everychildmatters.gov.uk/youthmatters/aiminghigh/open/openweekend/. 
Rural proofing guidance
http://www.ruralcommunities.gov.uk/files/rural%20proofing%20toolkit.pdf
A new toolkit from the Commission for Rural Communities.

Social Return on Investment
http://www.sroi-uk.org/component/option,com_docman/Itemid,38/ 
As you may have picked up, SROI is growing in significance as a way of measuring impact, and the SROI Network has just published a revised guide, commissioned by the Cabinet Office. The Guide (and other information) can be downloaded from the above weblink. 
Broader issues – Other Agencies
Adult Learners’ Week, 9-15 May 2009 
In the Ebulletin 19, I asked if you are planning events that you’d like other people to know about.

Louise Chadwick at Booktrust has sent the following piece:

Booktrust: Power of Reading Award honours remarkable winner

Gerildine Talbot from Leeds will be awarded the first ever Booktrust Power of Reading Award as part of Adult Learner’s Week.  Gerildine showed remarkable strength in overcoming a very difficult and disrupted childhood which left her illiterate. At the age of 43 she joined the East Leeds Family Learning Centre in Seacroft, Leeds. Within a year she had become a prominent member of the centres book club, achieved entry level 2 in literacy and attained basic level computer skills. 

The Booktrust: Power of Reading Award celebrates the contribution that books and reading give to adult learners. Judging this award was a challenging and inspirational experience and we were impressed by the wonderful achievements of the many entrants who revealed the transformative power of reading in their own lives. Gerildine Talbot’s dedication and outstanding achievements made her a thoroughly deserving winner.

Louise.chadwick@booktrust.org.uk
“Readability”
http://www.niace.org.uk:80/development-research/readability
NIACE has an updated version of this leaflet now available to download from its website.
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